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Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Thursday  21st April 2005 at 7.00 pm    

Present:  Cllr. J. Stevens (Chairman), Cllr. O. Smith (Vice Chairman), P. Daniels, R. Gee,  K. Mison, D. Neal, J. Smith,  R. Warmington.  Clerks – A. Jobson and L. Warmington, five parishioners
	1
	Apologies.  There were no apologies for absence.

	
	

	2
	Register of members interests: Cllr. O. Smith declared an interest in item 6 (ref 4) and 6 (ref 15).

	
	

	3
	Minutes of previous meeting held on 17th March and 31st March 2005 
Acceptance of these minutes was proposed by Cllr. D. Neal and seconded by Cllr. J. Smith and carried unanimously and Chairman signed them as a true record.

	
	

	4.
	Parishioners question time/Police report

	
	

	
	Police Report:  PC Chris Spraggons presented the police 2005 Annual Report for Clare (attached).
Concern was expressed at cars racing around the Clare Country Park car park in the evenings, children cycling on the pavements in the town and an untaxed vehicle.  PC Spraggons will follow up.

Cllr. O. Smith had not received any information about the Neighbourhood Watch group on Nethergate Street.  PC Spraggons to check who is the co-ordinator.
The Parish Council thanked PC Spraggons for his support.
Parishioners question time:  Mr. Groom was concerned about the state of the footpath opposite Ashen Road.  The Parish Council were aware of this and will follow up under item 7c ii).  

Mr. Dadd expressed regret that Linda Stevens had resigned as a Councillor as she had worked very hard for the Parish Council.  

Mr. Dadd was concerned about the number of potholes opening up in the Clare Country Park car park.

	
	

	5
	Matters arising from minutes of meeting held on 17th March 2005 and 31st March 2005

	
	

	
	17th March 2005 - Page 6, item 11, Annual Parish Meeting 2005.  The Parish Council thought that the oral reports from local groups worked well and it was agreed to invite similar voluntary organisations to future Annual Parish meetings.

	
	

	
	31st March 2005 – Page 2, item e, Hedgerow Survey.  Training Day on Saturday 23rd April – it is hoped that this will be well attended.

	
	

	6
	Correspondence

	
	

	
	Please see attached schedule.

	
	

	7
	Finance

	
	

	a)
	Presentation of monthly accounts – Financial Clerk explained these.  Cllr. J. Smith queried the payment with regard to tourist leaflets as she thought the Clare Business Association were paying for these. Cllr. J. Smith will clarify.  Action:  Cllr. J. Smith.   Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Cllr. O. Smith, seconded by Cllr. D. Neal and carried unanimously.

	b)
	Exclusive rights of burial – 1561/1562  Mr. Thomas Hurley, 1563 Mr. Cliff Walton, 1560 Mr. Harry Cresswell, C113 Mrs. Mary Dodson.

	
	

	8
	Committee Reports

	
	

	a)
	Street cleaning –  Cllr. O. Smith reported that there had been broken glass outside the Co-Op last Saturday.  St. Edmundsbury have been slow in responding with regard to a site visit to see weeds.  Clerk to chase.  Action: Clerk  It is Parish Council policy to remove fly posting.
Part of the churchyard wall has been knocked down by a car but the person responsible will pay for repair.  Clerk to contact R.J. Valiant to obtain quote for repair.  Action: Clerk

	b)
	Market – Cllr. D. Neal said there was nothing to report.

	c)
	Cemetery – Cllr. O. Smith reported that Mr. Gilbert had still not ground out the stump on the greensward outside the Baptist Chapel despite reminders.  It was agreed for Chairman to ring him.  Action: Chairman
A few jobs needed doing in the Cemetery and Parish Councillors were welcome to attend on Sunday 24th April at 09.00 a.m.

	
	i)
	Next step of work for the yew trees – Mr. Gilbert has not shown interest in the yew trees and therefore it was agreed to put the work out to tender again.  Action: Cllr. O. Smith/Clerk

	
	ii)
	Damage to greensward on Stoke Road – The road appears to have sunk and water lays there.  There is no drain.  Salt on the road during winter appears to have killed a large patch of grass.  Clerk to contact Highways to see if this can be reseeded until problem is resolved.  Action: Clerk

	
	iii)
	Cemetery records – These are very fragile.  It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Records Office to ask if they could come and see them and advise in situ.  Action: Clerk

	d)
	SALC  - Cllr. P. Daniels said there was nothing to report. A meeting is imminent.

	e)
	Finance – Cllr. P. Daniels said there was nothing to report following the meeting on 5th April. 
Cllr. J. Smith asked if there was any progress on the insurance for the Christmas lights.  Action: Finance Committee

	f)
	Website – Cllr. J. Smith to meet with Clerk to look at Directory sections.  The way the site has been constructed it may be difficult to change.  Action: Cllr. J. Smith and Clerk.  Clerk to chase up progress with Clare video.  Clare Business Association will be funding this.  Action: Clerk

	g)
	CLASP – Cllr. J. Smith reported that everything is running well.  AGM is onThursday 5th May 2005 at 7.30 p.m. in the Old School.  Tea party arranged for Wednesday 11th May at 2.00 p.m. in the Old School and a golf tournament on 21st May 2005 at local golf course.  

	h)
	CHOC –  Cllr. R. Warmington reported that a meeting had been held on 11th April 2005 and the present Trustees have agreed to stay on until June.  The Open Day had proved successful and interested people had signed up.  Linda Stevens will continue as Chairman until June and then Cllr. R. Warmington (currently Vice-Chairman) will take over.  Cllr. J. Smith is willing to be a Trustee and Cllr. R. Gee may stay on.  It would be useful to have another Parish Councillor as a Trustee.   Clare Pre-School numbers have fallen and a meeting has been arranged for  25th April 2005 to try to resolve any problems.

	i)
	Clare in Bloom – Cllr. J. Smith reported that the new Committee is working very hard with lots of new ideas.  There are plans for a new watering system which can be towed by a car.  Cllr. J. Smith has taken over as Treasurer.  The trough at the top of Cavendish Road will need looking after, please see Cllr. J. Smith with any suggestions.  

	j)
	Clare Primary School – School governor’s report – Cllr. R. Warmington expressed deep concern that with falling numbers and predicted numbers for the future, Clare will not stay as it is.  This will in turn have an effect on Clare Middle School.  New housing in Clare is essential. Cllr. R. Warmington strongly felt that the headteacher should be involved in any discussions about the future of Clare and keeping it alive.  

	k)
	Borough Councillors Report –  The Chairman reported that the Borough Council has spent a lot of money on the Bury St. Edmunds Cattle Market project and the redevelopment of Haverhill Town Centre.  A Rural Areas Working Party has been set up and will put forward a number of projects to help rural areas i.e. housing and transport.  As part of the “Drive” initiative last year the Borough Council had made savings of £2m and this initiative will continue.    The Borough Council website will be improved in order that the Government’s target of council tax and other services being accessed through the internet will be met.  The Borough Council offices are currently split between Angel Hill and the large Western Way site.  There are plans for the latter to be a public service village where the Borough Council, the County Council, police and magistrates will be on one site.  

	l)
	County Councillors Report – County Cllr. L. Warmington and other councillors reported on the Country Park Panel Meeting.   Local residents had requested that the car park is lit until later in the evening to discourage youths congregating.  John Laws will be speaking to residents to come to some agreement.  
The excellent park management report and the park management plan 2005 – 2010 is in the circulation folder.
New leaflets will be coming out.

Date for Music Festival is 23rd July 2005.  Good relations with the Committee.
The plan for the refreshments area and toilets depends on lottery funding.
A cautionary note – the new access into the Study Centre is being used as a skateboard ramp.  
The problem of the bollards on Malting Lane was discussed.  Although the residents may have access to their properties it was felt that they did not have the right to park outside them. The Country Park had offered free car parking in their car park to those residents.   Jim Nunn of the Highways Department had confirmed that the Environment Agency had put the bollards up illegally.  Following discussion it was agreed to ask the County Council legal section for their opinion.  Action: Clerk

	
	

	9
	Planning

	
	

	a)
	TCA05/1137 – (i) Fell two Indian Bean Trees (1 & 3) and (ii) reduce away from building by 2 – 3 metres to one Indian Bean Tree (2) all situated in a Conservation Area – To front of Erbury Place, Churchill Close, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. J. Smith, seconded by Cllr. K. Mison and carried unanimously.

	
	

	b)
	SE/05/1424/P – Extensions to dwelling – 1 Gilbert Road, Clare – Recommended refusal on the grounds that a) both extensions are too large for the plot size b) rear extension should be single storey c) spoil street scene – Recommended refusal proposed by Cllr. R. Warmington, seconded by Cllr. J. Smith and carried unanimously.

	
	

	c)
	SE/05/1355/LB – Listed Building Application – Demolition of garage, gates and redundant outbuilding (to enable redevelopment of site into 2 dwellings) (revised scheme) – Land to rear of 5 Market Hill, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. K. Mison, seconded by Cllr. P. Daniels, carried by the majority.  Cllr. J. Smith voted against approval.

	
	

	d)
	SE/05/1354/P – Erection of 2 storey dwellings (following demolition of garage and outbuilding) and alteration of existing vehicular access (revised scheme) – Land to rear of 5 Market Hill, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. K. Mison, seconded by Cllr. P. Daniels, carried by the majority.  Cllr. J. Smith voted against approval.

	
	

	e)
	SE/05/1494/P – Planning Application – Erection of a single storey extension following demolition of existing wash up room -  Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. J. Smith, seconded by Cllr. O. Smith and carried unanimously.

SE/05/1495 – Listed Building Application – Erection of a single storey extension following demolition of existing wash up room – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. J. Smith, seconded by Cllr. O. Smith and carried unanimously.

	
	

	
	Borough Decisions:

	
	

	
	SE/05/1239/P – Planning application withdrawn
SE/05/1169/P – Granted

SE/05/1165/P – Granted

	
	

	10
	Playing Field Project

	
	

	
	i)
	Background to Winston Knowles payment – Following discussion it was agreed that the payment should come out of the Clare Parish Council Playing Field Account.  Action: Finance Clerk

	
	ii)
	Update on planning application – The Chairman confirmed that Planning Application has been withdrawn.  Mr. John Humphrey, the Treasurer, had tendered his resignation following 45 years as Treasurer to Clare Football Club.  The fund raising events (Burns Supper, Family Day, Antiques Roadshow) had fallen on the shoulders of a small number of people and none of the footballers had shown any support for these events.  The Chairman explained again that in order to obtain additional funding (i.e. lottery) then the local community have to show commitment to the project.   The original intention was for the Parish Council to be facilitator to the project but has ended up the main fund raiser.  It was agreed to hold a meeting of the Parish Council and the members of the Playing Field Committee to make a decision on the future.  Action: Chairman

	
	iii)
	Format of future meetings – Cllr. J. Smith expressed concern that it was difficult to find out when meetings are taking place and who is on the Committee.

	
	
	

	11
	Public Meeting to discuss Local Plan

	
	

	
	The Chairman reported that following the Annual Parish Meeting a number of residents from The Granary were very concerned about the proposal to build houses on the land east of The Granary.  The Chairman had agreed to take back to the Parish Council the suggestion that a public meeting is held.  
The Chairman reiterated that there had been two earlier facilitation meetings and that the vast majority of people were in favour of having up to 80 houses built in Clare, subsequently reduced to 60 houses.  The Parish Council have been in favour of a development at the rear of The Swan with mixed housing and car parking with pedestrian access to the High Street.  The Borough Council were opposed to this.  The Borough Council wanted housing on the western side of Lutus Close and Westfield.  The Parish Council did not want that because it would be stretching Clare out and residents would drive rather than walk into town.  If the development was at Highfields, again residents would drive rather than walk into town and the road is dangerous. 

After discussion it was agreed not to hold a public meeting at this stage but to make representations at the public enquiry which starts on 5th September 2005 and to continue to promote the existing policy to have the development at the rear of The Swan.  In the Chairman’s absence Cllr. P. Daniels to attend the public enquiry.
It was agreed that the Chairman will arrange a special meeting of the Council to discuss all the plans and agree the way forward.   Action: Chairman

	
	

	12.
	Emergency Planning

	
	

	
	Cllr. June Smith reported that David Dadd had agreed to be Secretary.  Need to elect a Chairman.  It was suggested to have a piece in the Parish Newsletter and possibly the website.  Agenda item for next meeting.  Action: Clerk

	
	

	13.
	Parish Newsletter

	
	

	
	Deadline for the issue is last week in May.  It was agreed that a third person should join Cllrs. O. Smith and D. Neal in preparing the newsletter and that they do not have to be a Parish Councillor.  Cllrs O. Smith and D. Neal to follow up suggestion and report back.  Action:  Cllrs. O. Smith, D. Neal and Clerk

	
	

	14.
	Open Day – update

	
	

	
	The Open Day had been a great success with good press coverage.  Feedback will be invited from participants and they will asked if they wish to be included on a database of clubs and organisations.  Cllr J. Smith requested that when participants are contacted they are asked whether their information is correct on the website.  Thanks to Judith Neal, Tony Smith, John Humphrey, Pauline Brown, Ken Groom and all councillors for delivering and other help.  It was agreed to do the same again and possibly extend over the Sunday.  It was suggested that local businesses might be interested in participating.  Feedback had been obtained on the Citizens Award and it was agreed to also include this in the Parish Council Newsletter.  Action:  Cllrs. O. Smith/D. Neal
Cllrs. O. Smith and R. Warmington were thanked for all their hard work in organising the day.

	
	

	15.
	Havebury Estate Inspections

	
	

	
	It was agreed that Cllrs. O. Smith and D. Neal will attend this on 15th June 2005 at 10.00.  Clerk to confirm to PC Spraggons.  Action:  Clerk

	
	


	16.
	Standard Board of England – Review of Code of Conduct

	
	

	
	To be put in circulation folder.

	
	

	17.
	Any other business

	
	

	a)
	Clerk’s hours.  The Chairman reported that the Clerk had expressed concern over the number of hours she had been working which were much longer than had been anticipated.  The Chairman had asked the Clerk to keep a schedule of time taken and work done.  It was agreed to review the hours and remuneration of the Clerk and Financial Clerk at the next meeting. Action:  Clerk 

	
	

	b)
	Grass cutting Gosford Close.  A resident had complained that the grass verge in Gosford Close was cut half by St. Edmundsbury Borough Council and half by Havebury. The grass cut by Havebury had been left until it was very long and untidy.  The Parish Council agreed that it was a nonsensical situation and the Clerk was asked to write to St. Edmundsbury to resolve.  Action:  Clerk

	
	

	c)
	Churchyard Wall.  An urgent letter had been received from Valiants reporting that the existing wall was built in a very hard cement mix mortar which has resulted in them being unable to salvage all the plinth stretcher and half round cappings.  To complete the wall they will neeed to purchase stretcher and cappings totalling £1,670.10 plus VAT.  It was agreed to authorise Valiants to proceed.  Action: Clerk

	
	

	d)
	Sign to Nuttery.  It was agreed to erect a small sign with directions to The Nuttery.  Action:  Cllr. K. Mison

	
	

	e)
	Green Flag Award for Parks and Open Spaces. Cllr. K. Mison had requested an information pack which may be of interest with regard to the Nuttery. 

	
	

	f)
	Dog Waste Bin.  The bin in the Cemetery is not being emptied regularly.  Clerk to find out how often this should be done.  Action:  Clerk

	
	

	g)
	Churchyard Wall, Church Street.  Clerk reported that the top stones appeared to have been knocked off wall and badly replaced. Action:  Cllrs. R. Gee and K. Mison 

	
	

	h)
	Road cones.  The missing road cones had been found in Church Street.  Cllr. R. Gee to ask Mr. Mortlock to collect them.  Action:  Cllr. R. Gee

	
	

	i)
	Lighting on Malting Lane.  Cllr. D. Neal enquired on progress.  Clerk was asked to follow up.  Action:  Clerk

	
	


	j)
	Repair of Churchyard Wall.   Complaints had been received from local residents about dust.

	
	

	k)
	St. Edmundsbury Borough Council Register of Interest Forms from Parish Council.  Form V577 needed updating.  Action:  Clerk

	
	

	l)
	CHOC blue and green bin collections.  These had not been collected on several occasions.  Cllr. J. Smith to follow up with Mr. Mortlock. Action: Cllr. J. Smith

	
	

	m)
	Parish Council Minutes. In the past the draft minutes of Parish Council meetings have been circulated to Councillors with the agenda for the following meeting.  The Clerk was asked to circulate the draft minutes as soon as reasonably possible after the meeting.  Action:  Clerk

	
	

	n)
	Planning issues.  Following a St. Edmundsbury Planning Committee meeting at Peddars in the High Street, Cllr. J. Smith expressed concern that the opinions of the people of Clare may not be fully represented at planning discussions.  The Chairman explained as a Borough Councillor he can attend Planning meetings but was unable to do so on this occasion.

	
	

	o)
	Filming in Clare.  Concern had been expressed by several residents about a film crew filming a music video near The Nuttery.  The video was being made by a former resident of Clare and both the Chairman and Cllr. P. Daniels had been informed of this.  Relevant permission had been obtained.

	
	

	p)
	Pavements at Highfields.  Cllr. R. Warmington reported that these were in a poor state and that cars had driven over the green. Clerk to follow up. Action:  Clerk  

	
	

	q)
	Parish Council agendas.  A parishioner, Mr. Dadd, asked whether Parish Council meeting agendas could be put on the website.  Clerk was asked to investigate.  Action:  Clerk.

	
	

	r)
	Open Day literature.  A parishioner, Mr. Dadd, reported that the CLASP leaflet stated that the Day Care Centre is run by Social Services when in fact it is run by volunteers.

	
	

	
	Meeting closed at 10.05 p.m.


CLARE ANNUAL REPORT 2005 

This is a brief report covering policing in the village of Clare for the period running from March ’04 to March ’05.

As you are all probably aware by now, I became the Community Police Officer responsible for Clare, In November ’04. The Haverhill Sector also has a new sector commander, Inspector Bruce GENT, Who is responsible for the overall policing of the sector, which Clare is part of.

This report contains a rundown of the crime committed in the Clare area, Problems targeted, and any thing else of local relevance.

Crime

Over the previously mentioned period of time there have been 93 offences committed in Clare, a break down of this is as follows:-

Robbery - 1

Burglary – 22

Criminal Damage – 23

Theft - 25   

Public Order (Assault, D&D etc) – 11(not forgetting this involves school boy fights)

Drugs – 2

Domestic Incident – 2

Other (Drink Drive, Arson, Fraud, etc) - 7

As you are already aware a number of these offences (Robbery and Burglary) were linked to problems at the Co-op. I am happy to say that we still have a Regional team, Operation ARCTIC, working on these, as well as vulnerable properties such as post offices being regularly visited by police patrols.

Neighbourhood Watch

I am pleased to say that Clare still has a large number of residents involved with NWH and we are currently running 5 schemes within Clare. The schemes are:-

Cavendish Rd – 220 houses

Chilton St – 20 houses

Churchill close – 40 houses

The Heights – 200 houses

Nethergate St – 32 houses

Each Scheme has a Co-ordinator who is contacted quarterly by me, and kept regularly updated with NHW newsletters, either via post or E-mail.

Vigilance by members of the public in reporting suspicious circumstances, people or vehicles can help reduce the number of offences such as burglary and is a great help in detecting crimes, and I would encourage people to report occurrences to the police. Our call centre can be contacted on 01284 774470.

For those who have information on offences but fear going to the police, repercussions, going to court, etc can contact crime stoppers anonymously with information on 0800 555 111, and still contribute to lowering crime in their community.

General

Since starting in the area I have continued to visit previously identified problem areas, such as the cemetery and country park, as well as some newly identified ones in order to prevent further problems and deal with any offenders located. 

Also dealt with have been other problems mentioned by the parish council such as parking problems in areas like High street and Station rd, were the road markings have been enforced with tickets and verbal warnings and continue to form focus of attention during the course of my patrols.

I am now settled into my role, and having made contact with most of my key community contacts and updated a wad of out of date paperwork. I will now be able to spend even more of my time out in the community amongst the 7 parishes that I am responsible for, providing a visual police presence, and dealing with any problems that may occur. 

Further to this, in June of this year I will be carrying out estate inspections with the local council, parish council and other interested bodies, to improve the quality/maintenance of Clare council owned estates/properties with a view from a police perspective of making them safer, and less desirable to criminals.

I am also in the process of trying to strengthen the amount of farmers signed up to farm watch, which works much like NHW, to help reduce rural burglaries and thefts. Although we do not suffer a great problem with public order in Clare, I am looking to initiate some sort of Pub watch to work towards decreasing even further, occurrences of public order and drug use in the town.

We have now re-located to our new police office in Harp Lane, Clare and I can be contacted on the following numbers:

PC 411 Chris SPRAGGONS

Tel:- 01787 278098

Fax:- 01787 277440

E-mail Christopher.Spraggons@suffolk.pnn.police.uk

SUMMARY OF CORRESPONDENCE

Parish Council Meeting - Thursday 21st April 2005

	Ref No.
	Sender
	Summary

	1
	Ron Longland 

Clare Combined Charities
	Re: William Cadge headstone.  Request for Clerk to find previous correspondence.
Action: Clerk

	2
	West Suffolk Headway (local charity supporting local people who suffer from acquired brain injury)
	Requesting a donation.
Action: Passed to Finance Committee

	3
	Mr. Michell
	Re: Parking outside 9 & 11 Malting Lane. Enclosed copy of the Register of Local Land Charges.  Under search the “Road publicly maintained is indicated in Green on attached plan”.
To be discussed under County Cllrs Report.

	4
	Ellisdale Builders Ltd.
	Re: Naming of development off High Street.  They suggest “Bloomfield Court” and give historical background. Do Parish Council find this acceptable?
Cllr. O. Smith left meeting.  The Parish Council thought this an excellent suggestion. Clerk to write to Ellisdale Builders.  Action: Clerk.

	5
	Ellisdale Builders Ltd.
	Re: Development of brewery site.  Enclose copy of their planning application.
Noted.

	6
	CHOC
	Thank you for organising successful Open Day.
Noted.

	7
	Trustees, Clare Ancient House
	Thank you for organising successful Open Day.  Suggest biennial event.
Noted.

	8
	Jim Nunn (e:mail)
	Re: Sheepgate Lane.  Will check vegetation, consider sweeping path.  Unlikely to do anything about poor lighting.
Noted.  Inform parishioner Mr. Scott.  Action: Clerk

	9
	John Laws – Clare 2000
	Invitation to Parish Councillors to view sign on Monday 25th April at 7.30 p.m. in Clare Country Park Visitor Centre followed by discussion on way forward to erecting the sign.
Parish Councillors to attend if possible.  Action: Parish Councillors

	10
	Barry Palmer (Director, Landmark Construction Services)
	Re: Parish Council’s planning application for pavilion.  Outline of their groundwork services.
Noted.

	11
	Ritchie Electrical
	Re: Parish Council’s planning application for pavilion.

Outline of their electrical services.
Noted.

	12
	Jim Nunn
	Re: Development off Nethergate Street.  Guy Smith to check if bollards can be removed – may be there for safety reasons. Will try and provide 2 lanes of traffic but may not be possible.
The Parish Council thought that this was not being monitored as previously advised.  Congestion bad at peak times.  Clerk to write.  Action:  Clerk

	13
	Jim Nunn
	Re: Chilton Street footpath continuation.  Few weeks before they can confirm but will certainly try.

Re: Fence between Old School and The Cock.  Will write to owner re tree and fence.
Noted

	14
	Jane Stanley (Principal Enforcement Officer)

St. Edmundsbury Borough Council
	Re: Display of advertisements, The Bell Public House.  Further to Parish Council’s concern Conference Room sign has been removed and En Suite sign will be removed immediately.
Noted.

	15
	Clare Horticultual Society
	Request to hold annual stall on Market Hill on Saturday 21st May.  Covered by insurance.
Cllr. O. Smith declared an interest.  Agreed.  Clerk to write.  Action: Clerk

	16
	Anglian Water
	Re: Stench pipe in Pashlers Alley.  The rain gulley at Tailors Cottage, a later fit than the stench pipe, has over time dropped and is now in contact with stench pipe.  They have no concerns and do not see a reason for moving stench pipe.
It was agreed that the Parish Council can take no further action.

	17
	Sandra Pell (Waste Management)

St. Edmundsbury Borough Council
	Re: Refuse collection dates for holidays and bank holidays.  Some confusion with the wrong collection dates being published in a few of the Parish magazines. Asking for email address of editor.
Clerk to write to Sandra Pell.  No parish magazine but Clare Focus.  Parish Council aware that notification of refuse collection dates may not coincide with publication of Clare Focus.  Action:  Clerk

	18
	Kevin Verlander (Assistant Area Rights of Way Officer)

Suffolk County Council
	Re: Parish Paths Partnership Scheme – 2005/6.  Invitation to join.  Grants are paid to local groups for any maintenance, promotional or survey work on public rights of way.  Give details.
A lot of time and work is involved.  Request further details and ask if any other nearby parish councils have joined.  Action:  Clerk

	19
	Mr. Bryan Peachey

2 Gloucester Place, Clare
	Re: bylaw preventing parking of cars on green spaces.  Concern about cars parked on the green space between Hertford Road and Snow Hill. Request for Parish Council to put notices up.
Parish Council have no power to put notices up.  Clerk to write to County Council to ascertain responsibility of verge.  Write to Mr. Peachey.  Action: Clerk

	20
	Stop Stansted Expansion
	Invitation to participate in Runway Ramble on Sunday 26th June to be followed by Grand Summer Fete – stall or side show to raise funds for SSE.
Noted

	21
	Adriana Shooter (Scrutiny Manager)

St. Edmundsbury Borough Council 
	Re: Review of Evening Economy. Phase 1 – in advance of changes as a result of the Licensing Act and Phase 2 – changes brought about by Licensing Act. Questionnaire to be completed.
Noted

	22
	Mike Moore (Chief Executive)

Suffolk County Council
	Re: Consultation – Director for Adult & Communities.  Enclosed consultation paper and request comments.
Put in circulation folder

	23
	Suffolk Preservation Society
	Re: Copy of letter to East of England Regional Assembly re East of England Draft Regional Plan.
Put in circulation folder

	24
	East Anglian Air Ambulance
	Requesting donation or can we help in other ways – volunteers for collecting or manning stalls at events.
Passed to Finance Committee

	25
	Stuart A. Green (Chairman)

Clare Ancient House Museum
	Thank you for donation.
Noted.

	26
	Patsy Dell (Planning and Engineering Services)

St. Edmundsbury Borough Council
	Re: Training for Town/Parish Councillors on Planning Matters. Training session on 10th May. Invitation to send 2 representatives.
Cllr. J. Smith to attend.  Please could any other Parish Councillors let Clerk know if they wish to attend.  Action: Clerk.

	27
	Linda Stevens
	Letter of resignation from Parish Council.
Noted.

	28
	Winston Knowles
	Re: Proposed Playing Fields Pavilion.  Withdrawn the application for the time being.  Summarises Planning Officers points to be addressed in any re-submission. How to proceed?
Noted.
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